
Adventure from Kobe to Kanto

With another man also hitchhiking! His partner with him took the photo

Mr. Notsu from
Matsui

February 7, 2009: I needed to be in Tokyo the very next day and so I hitch-
hiked to Noda City in Chiba and stayed with friends. It’s a long trip of over
600 kilometers but it only took me 3 cars. The longest ride was from Mr.
Notsu who teaches mentally handicapped children. He’s from Matsui in Shimane
Prefecture but lives in Hiratsuka in Kanagawa Prefecture, over 1000
kilometers from where he was raised.

Mr. Fuji from Ashigara Service Area
on the Tomei Expressway

Just a few minutes after they left, a good English speaker, Carl, picked me
up took me as far as the Kamisato expressway near Gunma. Carl works as
general manager of automotive lighting sales for General Electric.

From Kamisato I got a ride to Shibukawa Parking area which is just past
Maebashi city. An older couple, Mr and Mrs. Tomaru, took me. The Mrs. Tomaru
was looking at me constantly and always smiling as we talked.

After waiting a relatively short time in Shibukawa Parking area, a man
driving a fine car took me as far as Akagi Kogen. He is a owner of a golf
club. I asked him how much he pays in taxes every year. He replied their are
three separate taxes of 20 million yen each from an average yearly income of
200 million yen.
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Mr. and Mrs.
Tomaru

From Akagi Kogen a man took me as far as Echigo Yuzawa. I knew from
experience most of the cars from that point would be going back toward Tokyo,
and so I decided to hitch-hike on the low road to Muika Machi, about an hour
further, and get back on the expressway from there. From before I wanted to
visit Muika Machi to check out a job offer. A young man who said he is a road
building took me to the company where I left my contact information. After
that I walked the rest of the way to the Muika Machi Interchange, a good half
hour hike!

From the Muika Machi Interchange a 29 year old man who works in a tool
company took me as far as Sanjo. From there it was only a short train ride
back home.

The total approximate distance hitch-hiked in this trip was 1917 kilometers
or about 1200 miles. The total cost for the short bus and train rides was
$65, and I spent about $40 for food during the 12 days. I brought back home
$470 made from gifts for my computer work. If didn’t hitch-hike but took
regular transportation, I surely would have run out of money along the way.
Transportation alone would have cost an approximate $780!


